
A public hearing of the Town Board of the Town of Moreau was held on November 1, 2022, in the Town of 
Moreau Municipal building, 351 Reynolds Road, Moreau, New York, for the purpose of hearing public 
comment on the 2023 Preliminary Town Budget. 
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The Supervisor called the public hearing to order at 5:34 p.m. 

Town Board Members Present 
 
Mark Stewart   Councilmember 
Kyle Noonan   Councilmember 
Alan VanTassel   Councilmember 
John Donohue, Jr.  Councilmember 
Theodore T. Kusnierz, Jr.  Supervisor 
 
Also present: Ellen Buttles, Deputy Clerk; Jeffrey Cruz, Principal Account Clerk, Caton Deuso, Reporter 
Post Star. 
 
The Deputy Clerk read the following notice of public hearing, which was published as a legal ad in the Post 
Star Newspaper on October 27, 2022. 
 

TOWN OF MOREAU 
 

NOTICE is hereby given that the Town Board of the Town of Moreau, County of Saratoga, State of 
New York, will hold a Preliminary Budget Public Hearing for the fiscal year beginning January 1, 2023 on 
November 01, 2022 at 5:30 p.m. in the Town of Moreau Office Building, 351 Reynolds Road, Moreau, 
New York. At such hearing any person for or against any item therein contained or in favor or against said 
budget as compiled may be heard. Further notice is hereby given that said Preliminary Budget is on file in 
the Town Clerk’s Office at 351 Reynolds Road, Moreau, New York, where it is available for inspection by 
any interested person during business hours. Copies of said budget will be available for distribution at the 
Preliminary Public Hearing to be held on November 1,2022. Pursuant to Section 113 of the Town Law the 
proposed annual salaries for 2023 of Elected Officials are hereby listed as follows: 

 
Supervisor   $52,273.00 
Council people  4 @ $13,375.00 
Town Justices  2 @ $30,937.00 each 
Town Clerk   $49,943.00 
Highway Superintendent $80,000.00 
 
Dated: October 25, 2022 
 
Theodore T. Kusnierz Jr., Town Supervisor 
Town of Moreau 
 
 
The Supervisor gave a quick review of the Preliminary Budget for 2023. He stated that the Preliminary 
Budget for 2023 did not break the tax cap of 2%.  With a key note that this budget for 2023 utilized 53% 
less of the Fund Balance than the previous year.  
    
 
The Supervisor opened the meeting.  There were no members from the public to be heard. 
  
 
A motion was made by Councilmember VanTassel, seconded by Councilmember Stewart, and carried, to 

close the public hearing at 5:40 p.m. 

 
 
 
Asked if all in favor, the following responses were given: 
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Councilmember Stewart  Aye 
Councilmember Noonan Absent 
Councilmember VanTassel Aye 
Councilmember Donohue Absent 
Supervisor Kusnierz  Aye 
 
Public hearing adjourned. 
 
         Respectfully submitted, 
 
         Ellen Buttles 
         Deputy Clerk 


